Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, September 19, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

Dave Mackenzie





Tom Frew 






Joan Tresco






Tom McGinnis






Pat Major






Dave Pullyblank





Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement


Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement


Rebecca Zobel, Mark Zobel, Wayne Dressler- community members

Wes Pettee, LaBella, Christian Schlesinger – Solar Company
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM. Chairman Mangefrida welcomed new board member Dave Pullyblank, Jr.
Meeting minutes from August 15, 2023, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Patrick Privatera, Privatera Properties, LLC – 106 Munson – Sign Permit – property owner asking to erect a free- standing sign to be mounted on two posts in front of the building, double-sided; no lighting. Currently there is no existing sign on the property. Dimensions of sign 38” w x 38” h (10 sq feet).  With no questions or concerns from the board;

A MOTION was made by Pat Major to approve the sign request. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Mark and Rebecca Zobel – 8597 North Road – Area Variance - Shed – Homeowner requesting a variance to install a shed. Zoning for an R&A zone requires a 50’ minimum rear set-back. Proposed new shed location would be 22’ from rear lot line requiring a 28’ variance. With no concerns expressed by neighbors and with no questions or concerns from the board;

A MOTION was made by Dave Mackenzie to recommend the variance request to the Town Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
3. Wayne and Sharon Dressler – 8670 Oatka Trail – Area Variance – Motor Home Garage – Homeowner requesting a variance to install a motor home garage. Zoning for an R&A zone requires a 20’ minimum side set-back. Proposed new garage location would be 3’ from side lot line requiring a 17’ variance. With no concerns expressed by neighbors and with no questions or concerns from the board;

A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to recommend the variance request to the Town Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
Board was given an update on Rt 19 Solar projects. Solar company provided details regarding the proposal of relocating the entrance of the solar farms and how many poles there will be now and the positioning of those poles. Christian Schlesinger stated they were still waiting for the NYS DEC Biologist and LeRoy Fire Chief to respond to them.
With no further business to come before the board, on MOTION by Tom Frew and seconded by Dave Pullyblank and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:28 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
